PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

APRIL 15, 2014
The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 15th day of April 2014 at 5:00 p.m., 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor Pro Tem


John Widger

Council members


Julie C. Martin, Joe Jones







Debe Wright, Bill Werley, Sr.


Absent:



John Cutney







City Attorney



Bill Wepfer


City Secretary


Sylvia R. Trevino


Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police







Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor

1)  CALL TO ORDER

      Mayor Pro Tem Widger called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

2)  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
     Mayor Pro Tem Widger led the Pledge of Allegiance

3)  PUBLIC COMMENTS

      None

4)
 MINUTES OF MARCH 25, 2014 AND SPECIAL MEETING OF APRIL 7, 2014 APPROVED

Both sets of minutes were approved without any corrections upon a motion made by Councilman Jones and a second by Councilman Werley.

Mayor Pro Tem Widger took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.


5)
APPROVAL OF CAPITALIZATION POLICY TABLED 
Mayor Pro Tem Widger recommended tabling the approval of the capitalization policy to allow input from the auditors on setting the threshold limits instead of the Council just picking an arbitrary number.  
Councilman Jones made a motion to table approval of the capitalization policy until next month’s meeting.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Pro Tem Widger took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

6) CITY’S EMERGENCY RESERVE AND RESERVE CAPITAL EQUIPMENT FUND POLICY TABLED
Mayor Pro Tem Widger distributed copies of the existing policy, the last revision being from 2009.  He noted that the investment report reflects $150,000 for a 3-month reserve for operations and $28,000 for street maintenance such as filling cracks, fixing potholes but not for major street projects.
He asked for Council’s input on thoughts for some other items based on what they see as being the goals for our City.
Mayor Pro Tem Widger commented that the Water Department has a non-designated reserve of only $100,000 and he asked for ideas on this reserve as well.

Councilman Werley made a motion to table the adoption of the City’s emergency reserve and reserve capital equipment fund policy.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Pro Tem Widger took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.


    7)  CONSENT AGENDA

A. POLICE MONTHLY REPORT – MARCH 2014

B. MUNICIPAL COURT MONTHLY REPORT – MARCH 2014

C. MONTHLY CHECK LISTING – MARCH 2014

D. MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT (BUDGET) – MARCH 2014

E. INVESTMENT REPORT – MARCH 2014
Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda except for Item D.  Councilman Werley seconded the motion.
Mayor Pro Tem Widger took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
Item D – MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT (BUDGET) – MARCH 2014

Mayor Pro Tem Widger explained that we are 50% through on the budget and the revenues are ahead of the projected estimate for the City.  He commented that the City previously rescinded the PEG fee from Time Warner Cable but the City is still receiving that amount but the City can not use it.  He further explained that the water reserve fee to the City is behind in that it will routinely be behind by one month.  The water sales are behind and the property taxes are above projection.  The expenses are on par at 49.4%.

Mayor Pro Tem Widger noted that there are some capital expenses coming up.

As for the water budget, he noted that the water revenue is $30-$35,000 lower than projected and that the expenses are down.  Obviously, less water usage, less water treatment.  Mayor Pro Tem Widger added that the Police Department received a grant in the amount of $908 to be used specifically for training purposes.  A line item to the budget on the expense side will be added to account for these expenses.

He also commented on the grant for the pond revetment and there is a possibility that we might not be taking on this expense this fiscal year.

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve Item D of the Consent Agenda.  Councilwoman Julie seconded the motion.


Mayor Pro Tem Widger took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present. 
8) ORDINANCE ADOPTED CREATING THE MUNICIPAL COURT BUILDING SECURITY FUND
Chief Garcia explained that under Article 1-2.017 of the Code of Criminal Procedures our Court could add an additional fee of $3.00 to those persons convicted of a misdemeanor offense.  This fee can then be used for one of 13 listed options, such as continuing education or equipment.
The expense to the City for this implementation would be the publication of the ordinance caption.

Councilman Jones commented that he did not feels comfortable with the increase.

Councilwoman Martin commented that she was OK with it if it frees up money in the budget.

Chief Garcia commented that most cities have this ordinance in effect.

Councilwoman Martin made a motion to adopt the ordinance as presented that adds $3.00 to every citation as explained by Chief Garcia.

Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.

Mayor Pro Tem Widger took the votes and the motion carried by the following vote:

Aye:  Martin, Wright, Werley


Nay:  Jones

The motion carried 3 to 1.

9) ACTION TO CONTINUE OR DISCONTINUE THE CITY’S SUBSCRIPTION TO THE CITIZEN OBSERVER ALERTS COMMUNICATION TOOL DELAYED
Lengthy discussion followed on this item on whether it was cost effective for the City to continue as a subscriber to this service being that a lot of our residents do not have computers or text messaging capabilities on their cell phones and there is still a percentage is in indifferent.

Councilwoman Wright felt that this is a very helpful tool.  Councilman Jones commented that he wished there were more participants.

Councilwoman Martin felt this was a good communication tool to use during hurricane season to keep the residents abreast of what is going on.

Chief Garcia commented that a lot of cities are now going to Face Book and Twitter and maybe the City could go this route.

Mayor Pro Tem Widger felt that there were other options such as Yahoo groups which are free.  It would be a matter of collecting the databases, but on the other hand he indicated that we want to make sure we are not adding a burden to city staff.

Councilwoman Wright suggested getting volunteers from the City and going door to door to encourage residents to sign up.  Councilwoman Martin added that they could be split up in sections.

Councilwoman Wright asked if the company would allow the City to pay on a month to month until such time that we could garner more participation.

Councilwoman Wright made a motion for staff to contact the company and ask about a month-to-month subscription and delay the decision for a month at which time the Council would then decide whether to renew for another year or not and not discuss it until the next regular meeting.
Councilman Werley seconded the motion. 


Mayor Pro Tem Widger took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

         There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Werley and a second by Councilman Jones.

____________________________

John Widger, Mayor Pro Tem
Attest:

____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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